First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, April 17, 2016

FUUSM RE building - parlor 
Attending: George Banziger, Heather Royer, Dawn Hewitt, Shari Miller, Ralph Olander, Debra Miller and Jim Grecni, Patty Troisi, Andrew Clovis, Brad Bond, and Adeline and Mike Bailey.
Committee chair Dawn Hewitt called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m.
Agenda
Minutes of the March meeting were approved.
Adult RE Classes in April. Heather Royer, coordinator for the series,  will be leading the class on April 24: Upcycle Art, with assistance from Cindy Taylor. (After the meeting, Heather reported that she would ask Cindy to instruct attendees in making a woven fiber item using plastic bag material.) Heather and other class leaders said that attendance has been low for the classes this year, at least until choir members have been released from rehearsal. To facilitate calendar planning, GS has asked to lead sessions during the month of April for the Adult RE program that meets from 10:00 to 10:45 a.m. on Sundays in the Fellowship Hall.
2016 Earth Day plans. The Parkersburg Earth Day event at the Art Center scheduled for April 23, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Heather Royer has arranged for student and adult volunteers to help with judging the art competition and overseeing arts and crafts activities. The competition will feature sculptures from recycled clear plastic bottles. Wood County Solid Waste Authority will once again be providing prizes. Heather said she still needs donations of skewers and styrofoam. Although she has contacted art teachers and principals, and used the Art Center's event page and school system TV channel to publicize the event, Heather said she has received very little response to date. Andrew Clovis suggested she contact Alice Chapman at the Ely Chapman Education Foundation as a possible ally. The Marietta Earth Day event is also scheduled for April 23, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at the Marietta Armory. Hewitt, Banziger, Baileys, Miller-Ballantyne, and Grecni-Millers will help set up for the event, with solar items for display (clothesline – Dawn Hewitt; DIY solar heater – Jim Grecni; DIY pizza box solar oven – Adeline; coloring craft and stickers for kids- Adeline Bailey and Debra Miller; solar energy display board- Adeline; banner- Mike Bailey; pop-up booth- Dave Ballantyne; green booklet printout-Dawn; posters for Just Dinner-Dawn; GS certificate - Dawn) ). The Earth Day Expo at WVUP will be held from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 21, at the college. Rebecca Phillips invited GS and the Low Carbon Diet team to table at the event. Baileys and Ballantyne-Millers will represent the group at a table.
Just Dinner May 20, 2016. The next Just Dinner, to be held from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. on Friday, May 20, will be one of the meals FUUSM will offer as hosts for the Universalist Convocation. The meal will be publicized, offered as a potluck, and interested community groups and friends will be invited. From 20 to 30 attendees are anticipated for the convocation. It is suggested that GS members prepare extra food to cover the Universalist guests. The theme for discussion will be GMOs. Dawn has created a flyer (or flier—also not sure which is preferred form), and will print copies and distribute them in Marietta. Dawn recommended that GS members mark their calendars now; at the May meeting , GS will make more detailed plans.
It's Easy Being Green revisions. Dawn reported that draft information will be coming soon.
LCD team for FUUSM. Dawn will be putting together a report on the data for further evaluation, also coming soon.
Green Tips.  Debra Miller volunteered to provide Office Administrator Chris Keller a list of green tips for inclusion in the orders of service during May.
New Business

Responses to 4/10 solar panel presentation Mike and other presenters reported that GS needs to keep promoting the idea of solar panels for FUUSM. Grant money from the trust funds is not available now. The idea of an investment group was once again raised, with Shari Miller remarking that she and Dave Ballantyne were interested in it. Comments about some of the difficulties in moving that  arrangement forward were brought up. Because the church is a nonprofit, we would not be eligible for the 30% tax break. One of the presenters, Kevin Morey, had told the RE group that to qualify for it, the investment group would need consult an attorney and form an LLC, at a cost of  approximately $5,000, which would quickly reduce any profit for said LLC investors. General response was to wait until the price of solar panels is less, and perhaps then approach a more agreeable Board of Trust Governors.    
Announcements of interest. Andrew Clovis brought information about supporting the creation of a Birthplace of Rivers National Monument in West Virginia. He requested letters to President Obama sent through the website for the monument campaign: birthplaceofrivers.org.

Adeline mentioned a group that requested letters objecting to fracking in the Wayne  National Forest be sent to the supervisor of the Wayne. She will send the email address for information about where to direct the letters. 

Dawn announced that GS will renew membership in the Ohio Environmental Council.
Debra Miller's letter about climate change that appeared recently in The Marietta Times was noted.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:21 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
